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                         Silver Needles Quilt Guild Newsletter 

                 “Where Quilting friends meet” 

                                                 www.silverneedles.org 
MARCH 2012 

 

Ladies Of The Cloth!!!    

I am looking forward to the year ahead in anticipation of: 

(#1) seeing the many quilts you are ALL going to create  

and finish,!....and  

(#2), the great crew of guild members who are serving on the  

Silver Needles board with me this next year.   

Our 'TRIO' committee has met recently and already has ideas  surfac-

ing. We are looking forward to another successful quilt luncheon in Oc-

tober. Please be considering where you can assist at the TRIO; possibly, 

you would love to help sew the raffle quilt that needs to be started and 

completed by early summer.  

We are also looking forward to getting to know our new members, as 

well as them sharing their talents with us! We love having new quilters 

join us, so let's encourage our quilting friends to be a part of Silver 

Needles!!!   

"MARCH" on to finish those quilts!!                 

                                            A Lady of Much Cloth, Nothing Finished!!    

                                            Andra Hancock, President 

 

 

 

OUR APRIL MEETING: 

Sister Ramona Medina, C.S.J., Concordia has in recent years learned the cen-

turies old bobbin lace making technique and now designs/teaches this unique 

art. 

 

 

 

 

Silver Needles Board of Directors: 

 

President:             

Andra Hancock 

President Elect:  

Janda Allred 

Secretary:            

Mary Ann Tanking 

Treasurer:           

Marty Ryan 

Members At Large:   

Jan Brax, Barb Short 

Newsletter Editor:      

Lydia Lowe 

l.lowe4@gmail.com 

Program Chairpersons:   

Marilyn Hunt, Ann Kinsler 

Program Chairpersons Elect: 

Tara Batman, Cindy Grover 

Publicity:  

Donna Godsey 

Quilt Show Fundraiser:  

Judy Collins, Judy Kohman, 

Karen Pinkall, Anita Wiechman 

Communications: 

Kathryne Perney 

Community Service: 

Kitty Johnson, Roz Gugler 

 

MISSION STATEMENT: 

The purpose of the Guild shall 

be to provide an avenue to en-

rich the community through 

quilt making, to stimulate an 

interest in quilts, to promote 

and advance the art of quilt-

making, to conduct educational 

programs and services in the 

design and techniques of quilt-

making and related subjects and 

to encourage the preservation of 

quilts and their history. 

http://www.silverneedles.org
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Silver Needles Quilt Guild 

February 19, 2012 

Minutes 

 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P. M. by Lydia Lowe, president with 46 members present. 

     The block exchange for Pink took place .  It is the last block to be exchanged.. We look forward to the 

finished projects.   The minutes for January were approved as printed.  The treasures report was approved as 

printed and will be filed for audit. 

      National Quilt Month is March so in March we will have a display of quilts at the Salina Public Li-

brary in glass showcases as well as an exhibit of hanging quilts at the new used book store on Santa Fe 

and the Quilting Bee.  They will be from our challenge project in February and will include our poems. 

      Guest introduced was:  Jan Schmidt 

      Door prizes were won by:  Linda Tibbits, Connie Brown and Betty Rassette 

      Our thanks to  our February hostesses: 

Anita Wiechman, Andra Hancock, Betty Johnson 

      Debbie moved we continue with the December Meeting.  Kathryne seconded it.  The vote was 15 

for and 25 against having a December meeting. 

     Debbie moved and Martha seconded the motion that we send our community service $ to:  Smoky 

Hill TV, Central High quilting class, Southeast of Saline FACS department, Lakewood FACs program 

and South Middle School Facs department .  The amount to each is $200. 

      Bad weather meeting cancellations will be made by the program chair and the President. 

     New Business:   Anita Wiechman will fill the kitchen supplies as needed. 

Hostesses will notify her as to needs.                                              

Show and Tell: 

Debbie Devine                 Anita Weichman 

Tara Batman                    Tonie Armstrong 

Joan White                       Dorothy Riffel 

Barbara Walker                Louise Haworth 

     The president introduced the new officers and board members and thanked the outgoing officers and 

board members for their service. 

     The quilt challenge had 30 entries.  Awards were: 

Best bed quilt:  Jean Hamilton  

Best Miniature Quilt:  Marilyn Hunt 

Most interesting:   Janda Allred 

Quilt I’d like to have:   Leadell Ediger 

Quilt which would bring the highest auction price: _________________ 

 

Respectfully,   Mary Ann Tanking secretary 

 

P.S.  Central High quilters could use seam rip tools, muslin, batting & fabric. 
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                  March . . .                                                                      April . . . 

                  Kathryne Perney      3/3                                                Kim Bacon        4/1                                              

                  Karen Sutton           3/11                                               Shelda Burger    4/5 

                  Kitty Johnson          3/13                                               Lucy Dibble       4/19 

                  Shirley Carrier         3/30                                              Donna Godsey    4/22 

                                                                                                        Jean Hamilton    4/22 

                                                                                                        Marty Ryan        4/22 

                                                                                                        Debbie Divine    4/24 

                                                                                                        Shawn Delker    4/30 

                                                                                                          

Our Hostess’s for March are:  Karleen Burch, Karen Sutton, Katie Weis 

The directions for making coffee are on the coffee maker.  Our refreshment supplies are in a plastic bin on top of the 

white freezer back by the pop machine.  Thank you for volunteering to provide refreshments! 

Treasurers Report February 2012       

              

Balance on hand - Checking Account February 1, 2012  $   11,323.34 

              

Income:             

              

Total Income:        $          -   

              

Expenses:           

  Programs and Workshops  $   330.00     

  Newsletter    $     71.62     

  Community Outreach    $1,000.00     

              

              

Total Expenses:        $1,401.62   

              

Balance on hand- Checking Account February 29, 2012  $    9,921.72 

  Checks not cleared        $    1,000.00 

Bank Balance          $   10,921.72 

              

Certificate of Deposit        $    3,311.10 

JT
Textbox

JT
Textbox
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Textbox
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Textbox
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CALENDAR OF EVENTS: 

    

End of the Trail Quilt Guild 2012 Quilt Show                                    Common Threads Quilt Show 2012 

Sterl Hall-Abilene Fairgrounds                                                           Thursday - Saturday, June 21-23 

Saturday, March 24th   9:00 - 5:00                                                      10:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. each day 

Sunday, March 25th   12:00 - 4:00                                                      $10.00 for a 1 day pass - $15.00 for a 3 day pass 

Admission: $4.00                                                                                 Century II, Wichita KS 

                                                                                                              http://www.wichitaquiltshow.com/index.html 

Spring Fling Shop Hop-Arkansas                                                        

March 29, 30, and 31                                                                           Central Kansas Shop Hop                                              

9:00 a.m. to 7:00 p.m.                                                                          Friday - Sunday, October 5 - 7 

7 shops participating                                                                            9:00 - 9:00    Friday & Saturday                                         

http://www.heartlandquiltnetwork.com/                                              12:00 - 4:00  Sunday 

 

Calico Cut-Ups Quilt Show                                                                 “Creative Threads”: Kansas City Jazz 

April 13-14                                                                                          The American Jazz Museum will host a  juried 

Bella Vista Assembly of God                                                              contemporary quilt exhibition  

1771 Forest Hills Blvd.                                                                        September 7 through December 28 in the museum’s 

Bella Vista AR                                                                                     Changing Gallery. 

 

The Homestead Act of 1862-The monument opens April 28 

http://www.nps.gov/home/planyourvisit/quilt-discovery-experience.htm  

Check out the website for more information. 

 

Nickerson High School Quilting Class 2012 Quilt Show 

Theme: McQuilt for the Kids 

Friday, April 20   9:30-7:00 

“Like” them on Facebook and they will 

send you an email with additional information. 

 

It’s A Block Party! Quilt Show 

Prat County Fairgrounds 4-H Building 

Saturday, April 21   9:00 - 5:00 

Sunday, April 22   10:00 - 4:00 

 

IMQA (International Machine Quilters Association) 

Theme: “Under the Sea” 

Wednesday - Saturday, May 16 - 19  

Overland Park Convention Center 

http://www.mqsshow.org/ 

 

Kansas Prairie Shop Hop 

Wednesday - Sunday, June 6-10 

9:00 - 7:00, every day 

 

 

 

  REMEMBER! 

   It’s time to pay your yearly membership dues. 

   Dues are $20.00.  What a great value! 

   That’s just $1.66 a month for 12 months of        

   quilting tips, great guest speakers, food, fun,   

   and fellowship.  Don’t miss out on all the  

   things that we have planned for 2012. 

 

    As an added bonus, you get a handy, dandy  

    nametag. 

     

If any of your personal information has changed: 

address, phone number, email address, etc., 

please let Marty know when you pay your dues so 

that she can update our registration listings. 

http://www.nps.gov/home/planyourvisit/quilt-discovery-experience.htm
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DON’T MISS OUR MARCH MEETING: 

Christine, Kaye and Eula of “Quilting Bits and Pieces” Quilt Shop 

will present a program on Embroidered Quilts. 

 

If you have an embroidered quilt or you are making an embroi-

dered quilt, this would be a great time to bring it for show-n-tell.   

More! Hand Appliqué By Machine  

By Beth Ferrier 

 

I have used Beth’s methods in past 

projects, using her techniques will give 

you great results.  Her books are very 

well written with lots of detail along 

with picture illustrations.  If you have 

never tried her techniques, you will 

not have any problems following the 

steps.  This book has an updated section on thread work to en-

hance your appliqué which is very well written with details on 

the types of thread to use, machine settings, even needles to use 

and the bobbin setting.  I love her pep talk on touching your 

bobbin case.  She suggests using a thread stand, which I just 

started using and it really does improve your results.  In this 

book she does talk about how to use wash away appliqué sheets 

for the appliqué and thread work processes.  The projects in this 

book are very doable for beginners.  Beth places little stories at 

the end of each chapter about stories in her quilting and the last 

story is about not necessarily finishing a project but to have fun 

and to me that is what appliqué is all about.  Beginners need to 

get this book and explore appliqué, it isn’t a scary word!!   

      This has been a book review by member : Tara Batman 

 

DONATIONS NEEDED      

Do you have any fabric, muslin, 

batting, thread, or sewing supplies, 

such as: seam rippers, pins, etc. that 

you no longer need, yet are in good 

condition?  Please consider donating these items 

to the high school sewing classes.  The need is 

great and they can use anything that you care to 

donate.  I think we’ve all enjoyed seeing the quilts 

that these students have been making.  The quilt-

ing classes at the high school provide a terrific 

outlet for all of those who participate, helping 

build self-esteem and so much more.  When you 

donate to this worthy cause, you never know what 

your small donation of supplies can mean to the 

future of these students. 

    

 

   RED AND WHITE                           

           QUILTS 

Do you remember last 

year when Debbie Di-

vine shared a link with 

us about an exhibit in New York which featured 

red and white quilts?  This red and white quilt 

show left a big impression on everyone who saw 

it.  There are two bloggers who got together and 

created a tribute quilt to honor this quilt show.  On 

the first and fifteenth of every month they are 

posting a series of red and white block patterns 

that you can use to create your very own red and 

white tribute quilt.  The website is: It Just Takes 2.  

Type that into your browser and it will take you to 

the website.  There are many different resources 

available there, including a place for you to upload 

your photo’s of the blocks that you are creating 

from this website.  Be sure and check it out. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SILVER NEEDLES WEBSITE 

Our website is getting a facelift.  If you have any photo’s, or 

anything that you’d like to share with the guild, send it to me 

and I’ll see that it gets put up on the website. 

 

WEBSITE LINKS 

Do you have a favorite website that you like to visit? 

We have a few links on our page, but it would be great to add 

to that list; you can help make the site something we can all 

use as a central resource. 

Send those links today!  Thank You! 

http://sentimentalstitches.net/wp-content/uploads/2012/02/Unit-4-555x398.jpg
http://sentimentalstitches.net/wp-content/uploads/2012/02/IMG_9274-18.jpg
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TREASURES from the Heart 
TARA BATMAN 
785-342-2878   

515 N 11th Street 
Salina  KS  67401 
AFFORDABLE! 
SEAMSTRESS with needle for HIRE!! 
E-mail: treasuresfromtheheart.info@gmail.com 
Visit:  www.etsy.com/shop/treasuresfromheart  

      SERVICES 

      SEWING-all types                             QUILTING-all types  

      HAND & MACHINE QUILTING        T- SHIRT QUILTS 

      RESTORE QUILTS 

      FINISHING UFO’S and KITS 

      HAND EMBROIDERY                         EMBELLISHING 

      EVENT SPEAKING 

      TEACHING CLASSES, WORKSHOPS & ONE T0 ONE  

 

mailto:treasuresfromtheheart.info@gmail.com
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Silver Needles Quilt Guild 

P.O. Box 1132   

Salina, KS  67401 

Return Service Requested 

Guild meets the 3rd Monday of every month at Sunrise Presbyterian Church 

825 E Beloit     Salina, KS  67401 

Board Meeting 6:00 p.m. / Social 6:30 p.m.  / Meeting 7:00 p.m. 

Membership dues are $20.00 

payable in February / March 

of each year. 

Visitors may visit two meetings 

for free before being asked to join. 

 

We’re celebrating National Quilting Month! 

Have you stopped by the “About Town Quilt Show” yet?  Silver Needles members who participated in the Poems and Quilts 

Challenge in February are showing the quilts they created for the challenge at three separate locations around Salina  

throughout the month of March. 

There are quilts at The Quilting Bee, The Salina Public Library, and Ad Astra Books and Coffee. 

If you haven’t been to see the quilts yet, it’s about time you went to see them. 

We had 30 entries in our quilt challenge this year, I believe that is a record. 

The award winners were:  

Best Bed Quilt:   Jean Hamilton (Dear Jane Quilt) 

Best Miniature Quilt:   Marilyn Hunt (Tulips) 

Most Interesting:   Janda Allred (The Raven) 

Quilt I’d Most Like to Have:   Leadell Ediger (Wool Teapots of the Month) 

Quilt Which Would Bring the Highest Auction Price:   I’m not sure who won this one.   

(Let me know so that I can recognize you and your quilt in the next newsletter.) 

      

    

      

 

 

            




